VPC Executive Board (DRAFT) Meeting Minutes – 1/11/2011
Present: Paul Carlile, John Atherton, Brock Richardson, Chris Weed, Tony Shaw, Rich Larsen, Peg Pelkman, Dave Hathaway, Mark Leinau and Ryan McCall

· Last Board Minutes (November) accepted and approved for posting to VPC website 
· Board Duty Calendar for February - April (stuff for the board to accomplish)
	February
	Work on spring meeting
	Pres
	

	
	Work on spring trip schedule
	AD/VP
	

	
	Work on film festival
	AD
	

	
	Bow and Stern submission deadline (2/14)
	CD/Sec
	

	
	501c3
	Sec
	

	
	Initial planning for novice clinic
	Ed/Safety
	

	
	Annual Spring Meeting Post to Message Board
	Pres
	

	
	Swiftwater Rescue course for trip leaders (Planning for)
	Ed/Safety
	

	
	Tres report for Bow and Stern
	Tres
	

	
	Presentation of New Haven Races from sub committee
	NH Race committee
	

	
	Letter to past year’s clinic graduates (building community)
	Pres
	

	
	
	
	

	March
	Spring meeting (send postcard 10 days in advance)
	Pres
	

	
	VPC film fest held (possibly early Apr)
	AD
	

	
	Finalize/present spring trip schedule (post on line)
	AD/VP/WM
	

	
	Finalize film festival
	AD
	

	
	Finalize/present Bow and Stern
	CD/Sec
	

	
	Work on novice clinic
	Ed/Safety
	

	
	West River Trip Discussion
	AD
	

	
	
	
	

	April
	New Haven Race/Film Fest 4/2
	Race Comm
	

	
	Spring trip schedule posted to Message Board
	AD/VP
	

	
	Spring West River release Trip???
	BOARD!
	

	
	Swift Water Rescue Course – late April
	Ed/Safety
	

	
	Work on novice clinic
	Ed/Safety
	

	
	Initial discussion/planning for June potluck
	Pres
	


· Financials
· 2010 End of year $3166 (started the year with and even $3000)
· Not a bad year considering a $1000 donation to the VRC took place
· ACA club membership and Pool sessions will consume $1000 in January – Pool sessions are recoverable through user fees
· Rocky Dale (New Haven River – Bristol,VT) Church Donation

· We are waiting to hear from Scott Gilbert on this.  Looking like any work would happen in the spring.

· VPC Image and marketability

· John is working with a graphic designer to produce some quality bumper/window stickers.  (Chris has a connection to a designer that may be able to help)
· We need to be cost conscious and understand what the benefit is to spending $$ on this and how it can grow the club.
· Black River Action Team

· Tony will follow through with local contact down in that area (Alan Bergman) so we can get a response to the BRAT of our intentions.
· Green River Reservoir FERC relicensing for Morrisville Water and Light (MWL).

· Need to contact FERC to see what the status of their decision is
· Need to reach out to Dean Salvas (Ryan can chat)

· Need to reach out to Friends of the Green River (Put Bill on this)

· President’s letter – Paul will work up a draft for the Board to review in mid-January…
· SOPs for various club activities
· Chris and Ryan will work on and complete them by end of March?
· step-by-step pool set up - CW
· Film fest step by step - CW
· Clinics Novice and II - RMc
· NH race - RMc
· Spring Trip Schedule - CW
· Pool sessions
· Chris has sessions squared away – all that needs done for the sessions to happen is for him to walk the contract over the UVM

· Fees – keep at $10 for members and $12 for non-members ($5 for ACA insurance fee)

· Chris needs more help for registration – Peg and John said they would be there to assist with registration and set up duties (Peg is on the no lift program)

· Dates set 1/22 & 29, 2/5 & 19, 3/5, 19 & 26 (6-8pm)
· Peg has drafted up posters for the sessions – She will edit as necessary and distribute them ASAP via email/PDF and or snail mail for the waterproof ones.
· Once you receive posters let John know where you are posting them
· Season Pass deal needs promoted again this season
· Roll lessons

· First pool nite - 1 hour prior to session meet at Paul Carlile’s house for a train the trainer session.  View Grace Under Pressure and go through progression.
· Need to contact Ben Guttridge and others to assist with teaching… the short list – Dave H, Chris W, Jim F, Jamie D, Paul Savard, UVM students
· Should video the rollers (video analysis)
· Prez letter to solicit rolling instructors

· Spring Trip Planning

· Tentative date set Feb 23 – 7pm
· Paul will check with Jim to see if it is ok to do there

· Need more flatwater trips scheduled

· Need to have specifically designated step up trips for II to III, III to IV 
· Need skill specific trips

· Film Fest (New Haven Ledges Race)
· Date set for April 2nd

· Working with UVM (Danny Siger) for coordinating the Doug Ammons presentation/Wildwater Film
· We need a cost estimate and continued discussions with UVM kayak club

· This will time up with the NH Ledges Race again this year 
· Paul, John and Peg said they would volunteer at the VPC booth and help with Boat cleanings (need to get a Didymo expert in to help)

· Spring Meeting
· Date 3/13

· Location Williston (Federated Church) 
· Speakers – Christian Woodward (Middlebury College) or All Stirtz?

· Video/Picture Stream during dinner

· President’s Letter
· Web Page mods and improvements

· Twitter

· Facebook

· Skills ‘r’ us

· Dues

· Spring Schedule (recruit trip leaders)
· Swift Water Rescue Clinic for trip leaders

· Roll sessions (and volunteers for teaching)

· Spring Meeting Date

· New Haven Festival (Race and Doug Ammons presentation/Film)

· Novice Clinic Date Set – 6/4 &  6/5

· Next Board meeting
· Date 2/8 – The Reservoir in Waterbury
· Things to discuss

· Publicity (stickers)

· Spring trip schedule

· Spring meeting

· Pool sessions

· New Haven Race/Fest
· Green River FERC progress
· Board Responsibility Calendar
· Swiftwater Rescue/Safety Clinic for trip leaders

· Beyond Class II
Respectfully Submitted,

Ryan McCall 

Fellow Paddler
